
BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
Proposal to Make Prescribed Alteration 
Skilts Special School 
Notice is given in accordance with Section 19 of the Education and Inspections Act 
2006 and Regulation 6 of the School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to 
Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations 2013 that Birmingham City Council 
proposes to make the following prescribed alterations to Skilts School. 

• Increase the number of places from 64 to 90 with effect from 1st January 2020 
• Transfer Skilts School from Gorcott Hill, Redditch, Worcestershire B98 9ET to 

a new site at Hallmoor Road, Birmingham B33 9QY (the new site is 
20km/12.5 miles from the current site) with effect from 1st September 2021. 

• Increase the number of places from 90  to 120 with effect from 1st September 
2021  

Skilts School is a Community Special School which offers up to 64 places to pupils 
with an Education, Health and Care Plan for Emotional and Mental Health Needs 
(SEMH). 
This notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete 
proposal can be found at: www.birmingham.org.uk/people-1/skiltsrelocation 
If you require a hard copy this can be obtained by writing to: School Organisation 
Team, Education Infrastructure, PO Box 15843, Birmingham B2 2RT. Within four 
weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or 
make comments on the proposal. Anyone who wishes to make representations 
about this proposal should do so through the above web site or by writing to the 
School Organisation Team at the above postal address. The date by which 
objections or comments must be received is 10th October 2019 
Signed: Jaswinder Didially 
Head of Service – Education Infrastructure 
Date: 12th September 2019 

http://www.birmingham.org.uk/people-1/skiltsrelocation

